
The Environment Bill and the issue of
storm overflows

A number of constituents contacted me recently about the Environment Bill and
the issue of storm overflows. I have now received the enclosed update from
the Government:

Dear John

This Conservative government is the first government to set out our
expectation that water companies must take steps to significantly reduce
storm overflows. We will now put that instruction on an enhanced legal
footing.

The Environment Bill will allow us to deliver the most ambitious
environmental programme of any country on earth. I am grateful for the
scrutiny that you have provided to date, and I would like to address the
issue of storm overflows. The amount of sewage discharge by water companies
into our rivers is not acceptable. We have made it crystal clear to water
companies that they must significantly reduce sewage discharges from storm
overflows as a priority.

If we do not start to see significant improvements, we will not hesitate to
take action through a swathe of new measures directly on water companies in
the Environment Bill. None of us voted to allow water companies to pump
sewage into our rivers as some campaigns have caricatured in recent days. We
actually voted in favour of a package of measures to reduce harms from storm
overflows including:

• a new duty directly on water companies to produce comprehensive statutory
Drainage and Sewerage Management Plans, setting out how they will manage and
develop their drainage and sewerage system over a minimum 25-year planning
horizon, including how storm overflows will be addressed through these plans.

• a power of direction for the government to direct water companies in
relation to the actions in these Drainage and Sewerage Management Plans. We
will not hesitate to use this power of direction if plans are not good
enough.

• a new duty on Government to produce a statutory plan to reduce discharges
from storm overflows

• a requirement for government to produce a report setting out the actions
that would be needed to eliminate discharges from storm overflows in England,
and the costs and benefits of those actions. Both publications are required
before 1 September 2022.

• a new duty directly on water companies and the Environment Agency to
publish data on storm overflow operation on an annual basis.
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• a new duty directly on water companies to publish near real time
information on the operation of storm overflows.

• a new duty directly on water companies to monitor the water quality
upstream and downstream of storm overflows and sewage disposal works.

Following the debate in the House of Commons last week, we have also
announced that we will bolster the measures we are already taking.

In July of this year, this Government set out, for the first time ever, its
expectation that Ofwat should incentivise water companies to invest to
significantly reduce the use of storm overflows in the forthcoming pricing
review period. Ofwat will be required to act in accordance with this
expectation.

Our amendment will place this policy position in an additional clause in the
Environment Bill to underline the action the government is taking. We are
simply placing an existing statement in legislation. The reasons as to why we
were unable to accept the Duke of Wellington’s well-intentioned amendment
still stand. The complete elimination of discharges from storm overflows
would be extremely challenging. Initial assessments suggest that total
elimination would cost anywhere from £150 billion to £600 billion.

This process could involve the complete separation of sewerage systems,
leading to potentially significant disruption for homes, businesses and
infrastructure across the country. Customer bill increases, potentially
amounting to many hundreds of pounds, and other trade-offs against other
water industry priorities would be unavoidable. We need to understand what
such trade-offs might be.

I have been very clear that water companies need to step up. Equally, we
should acknowledge what they have done. Between 1990 and 2020 the water
industry has invested about £30 billion in environmental improvement work,
much of it to improve water quality in rivers.

A further £7.1 billion is planned to be invested between 2020 and 2025, of
which £3.1 billion will be on storm overflows. Labour’s plans to
renationalise water would have rendered this investment impossible, whilst
passing an additional cost of £90 billion to our constituents.

Yours sincerely,

Rebecca Pow

My interview with Julia Hartley-Brewer
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on Talk Radio

Part A
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Part B
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The timing of tax cuts

The main point I was able to make yesterday in the short speech Parliament
allowed was that we need the cuts in tax rates now to promote faster growth.
The Chancellor rightly says he wants them in due course. They should not be a
reward for managing to grow against the headwind of high taxes. They should
be a necessary part of a growth strategy. They will speed  growth and make
the rest easier to achieve.

The budget moved huge sums of money thanks to a major rethink over the
official forecasts from just six months ago. The OBR has lifted its forecast
of growth this year by a massive 2.5% or more than £50bn. It has raised its
inflation forecast for next year from 1.8% to 4%. It has slashed its
unemployment forecast from 5.6% to 4.9%. It has discovered £44 bn more
revenue in the first six months of the year that it forecast in March. I
argued that the March forecast was wildly pessimistic. Now the economy is
slowing the forecasters have decided to up the projections for this year!

The OBR expects growth to slow to an average of just 1.5% a year in the three
years  2024-26. Despite this it proposes a 3.8% per annum real growth in
public expenditure. To make such large sums more affordable it is imperative
to lift the growth rate. That will require the various measures I have
written about to boost underlying capacity in many things from energy to
food, from transport to engineered products.

The Treasury needs to review public spending to secure value for money.
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Part B

My intervention on the Chair of the
Treasury Select Committee during the
Budget debate about Bank of England
and OBR forecasts
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